
 
TOWN OF CALMAR 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS – BYLAW 2023-18 AND BYLAW 2023-19 
AT THE TOWN OFFICE – COUNCIL CHAMBER (4901-50 Ave, please use East entrance) 

AND 
VIRTUALLY AS A GO TO MEETING (from Town’s website) 

PUBLIC ACCESS CODE:  211-016-493 
 
Pursuant to Section 606 of the Municipal Government Act, Chapter M-26, RSA 2000, and amendments thereto, notice 
is hereby given advising of a Public Hearings to be held at the Town’s Office and Virtually on Monday, July 17th, 
2023, commencing at 7:00 pm or as soon as possible thereafter.  
 
The purpose of the hearing is to provide the public with the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendments to 
the Intermunicipal Development Plan (IDP) between Calmar and Leduc County as well as the amendment for 
the Intermunicipal Collaboration Framework (ICF).  
 
IDP 
The proposed amendments to the IDP are primarily housekeeping in nature and include, but are not limited to the 
following:       

• Addition of 2021 federal population census information; 
• Update to regional policy and provincial legislation (MGA); 
• Removal of steering committee member list; 
• Clarification of policies; and  
• Shortening of the timeframe for discretionary development permit referrals from 21 days to 14 days. 

 
ICF 
The proposed amendments to the ICF are minor in nature and include, but are not limited to the following: 

• Amendments to reflect that the ICF will be approved by resolution and not adopted by bylaw; 
• Update to regional policy and provincial legislation (Municipal Government Act) references; and 
• Clarification and update to services offered. 

 
A copy of proposed Bylaw 2023-18 and Bylaw 2023-19 may be reviewed at the Town of Calmar Administration Office, 
located at 4901 – 50th Avenue, during normal business hours from Monday to Friday of each week until Monday, July 
17th, 2023. The proposed bylaws are also located on the Town’s website (www.calmar.ca). The public may provide 
written comments to the Town of Calmar, CAO Sylvain Losier, at 4901 – 50th Avenue or by email at slosier@calmar.ca, 
until 4:30 pm on or before Thursday, July 13th, 2023. Written comments received will be included in the agenda 
package. The Public and all interested parties are invited to attend (physically or virtually) on July 17th to listen and/or 
present their comments to Council at the Public Hearing. 
 

 
Sylvain Losier, MCIP, RPP  
CAO, Town of Calmar   
Email: slosier@calmar.ca 
Phone: 780 985-3604 ext. 229 
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